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We are currently working on set-

ting up a new ĀLittle Gymā area in 

the old ICT suite! The gym will 

have equipment for all age 

groups to be able to access, in-

cluding treadmills, steppers, ex-

ercise bikes and rowing machines. Once it is set 

up, all classes will be able to access the gym 

during their PE lessons, as well as after school 

clubs. We canāt wait to get going! 

Reading skills are key to everything!! Last year, 

we changed our approach to teaching reading in 

Key Stage 2 to more of a skills based curriculum 

and now we are doing the same in Key Stage 1.  

This just means that       

children will focus on a  

specific reading skill 

throughout the week, rather 

than more general reading 

and questioning skills.  

 
 

 

Another priority this year is on ensuring our      

children have maximum opportunities to apply their 

Maths and English skills to all areas of the        

curriculum. Weāre also working on children         

developing their understanding of British Values 

and applying this to the curriculum. As part of this 

work, weāre taking part in Parliament Week later 

this term to teach children about democracy and 

have some exciting visitors lined up to share their 

knowledge and experiences with the children.  

 
 
 

This year, weāre moving away from ĀKey Stage 

Leadersā in favour of ĀPhase Leadersā: 

 

§ Phase 1 Leader (Rec & Year 1) - Miss Gales 

§ Phase 2 Leader (Year 2 and 3) - Miss Marsden  

§ Phase 3 Leader (Year 4, 5 and 6) - Mr Watson  

 

This means that the Leaders will have taught all 

of the children within the year groups they are 

leading, giving them greater insight and leaving 

them perfectly placed to support staff within their 

phase. 

 

 

We have just had a grant approved from ĀThe Big 

Lottery Fundā to set up our new Eco Garden, in 

the space behind the new MUGA. The children 

have been involved in the plans for the garden 

and we are looking forward to getting the project 

started so we can make the most of the outside 

space. Once the last touches to the building work 

have been completed, all classes are going to be 

taking as many opportunities as they can to work 

outside, including visits to our woods and our 

wildlife garden.  

Last year, we had a huge push on developing   

independent learning behaviours with the children 

which will be continuing this year, through giving 

children greater ownership over their own learn-

ing through editing and redrafting work. We will 

also be focusing on developing resili-

ence with the children, giving them 

more opportunities to problem solve 

and make Āgood mistakes!ā 



Apologies for mentioning Christmas in    

September! We just wanted to give you as 

much notice as possible about taking part in 

the Christmas Shoe Box Appeal.  We will be 

sending home leaflets as soon as they arrive 

in school, but if you canāt wait that long and 

are eager to get involved and get your 

Christmas Shoe Box in early, details are given on the Samaritans 

Purse website! All boxes will need to be in school at the be-

ginning of November - weāll let you know the exact deadline 

when we have one!  

 
 

 
 

As you will already be aware, in school we have created the }Tudhoe 30~ - 30 things that we want the 
children to have experienced during their time at our school. One of these experiences is to 
}Become a Fundraiser,~ and this term, we have been given a fantastic opportunity to work on this as 
a whole school...  
 
Throughout this half term, we will be working with one of our parents, Vicki Brown, to raise money 
for }The Colourful Life Foundation.~ This is a charity set up by the company Vicki works for, to sup-
port and aid communities involved in gemstone mining and cutting. The charity supports projects all 
over the world, but we will be focusing on raising money for their project in India.  
 
The foundation is working to support 6 schools, in the slums of Jaipur, providing everything from the 
building itself and the teaching staff, to uniforms, books and stationery.  
 
The foundation also pays for all of the children to have a main meal each day, which for the majority 
of the slum children, will be the only meal they will be guaranteed. We will be specifically working on 
trying to raise money for as many school meals as possible! The cost of a school meal is around 9 
rupees ðroughly around 10p!  
 

The Yogurt Pot Challenge... 
 
Here~s how we~re going to do ité 
 
We will be kick -starting our India work with a }Miles Away Monday~ on Monday 

26th September  which will obviously be based around India! 
Before this day though, we are asking all of the children to 
bring in an empty (and washed out!) yoghurt pot. The children will decorate this pot 
as one of their Miles Away Monday activities and then take it home to start the 
challenge of collecting as many 10 pences as possible, remembering that every 
10p they collect, is the equivalent of1 school meal for a child in India.  
 
The children will have 3 weeks to collect their ten pences and will bring them into 
school on Friday 7th October for our }Make a Difference Day~ where we will be 
asking the children to do something MaD  to Make a Difference! This could be hav-

ing crazy hair, wearing their clothes backwards, wearing pyjamas ðanything!  
 
Vicki will then be heading over to India to visit the school in Jaipur herself and will be able to come 
back into our school on her return and share her experiences with the us. This is a brilliant             
opportunity for the children to work on a fundraising project and actually see where their money has 
gone and the impact that it has made on people~s lives. We can~t wait to get started! 
 
 

10p = 
one 

meal  

We would like to remind all   

parents and adults collecting 

children that the car park is   

only for staff cars and official 

visitors. Also, please take care 

not to block access to local 

residentsā    

properties. 

Thank you. 


